


Hamilton Board of Health                                                                                                                Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                                      July 12, 2022                                                                                                                                             COA Building                                                                                                                                              299 Bay Rd., S. Hamilton, MA

Members Present:   David Smith, Chairman; Dr. Giselle Perez; Dr. Jean Ramsey
Others Present:  Rachel Lee, Dennis Palazzo, Heather Ensworth, Debra Hawks
Call to order:  meeting was called to order by David Smith at 5:00pm
Review and Approve minutes from June 27th meeting – motion approved with the substitution of the following sentence “Attached to these minutes is the letter dated June 27, 2022 from David Smith to the Chair of the Select Board and the Town Manager expressing his gratitude for Chris Small’s service to the Town as a Board member” in place of the parenthetical sentence “(Document from David Smith)”.
Welcome new board member Dr. Ramsey
Appointment of Dr. Ramsey as clerk for BOH
Explanation of Public Health Excellence Grant by Rachel Lee (Regional Public Health Nurse) and grant funding- Rachel Lee, our Regional Public Health Nurse (PHN) gave a presentation of a new public health employee (including Board members) training program (state-grant funded) www.hamiltonma.gov/phtraining/. The grant pays for trainings, professional development and memberships listed on the web site.   All personnel must have emergency management training within one year of employment (including BOH members).
COVID update-                                                                                                                                                     
Cases in last month; (in Hamilton) - 49 positive cases; 5 and under - 5 cases; 5 – 17 less than 5 cases (of them 2 were boosted);  18 – 41 cases (7 boosted in 2022)                                                               
Hamilton - 5.64% positivity rate currently - 428 children 0-4, 11% vaccinated currently
Presentation on the draft of a BOH COVID Decision Criteria-                                                                      Rachel Lee gave a presentation of the draft of a Board of Health COVID decision criteria document developed by the Rockport BOH- a tool to be used for the pandemic outlining ideas and actions.  BOH considering a similar document for Hamilton use – tabled to next meeting to allow Board members an opportunity to research 
Discussion of reporting of addresses of positive COVID 19 cases- Rachel Lee advises that no other towns are reporting and doesn’t think it is helpful.                                                                                     Motion by David Smith – The Board no longer requires the PHN to report to Hamilton EMS Dispatch addresses of positive cases in the town of Hamilton, effective immediately  -  motion passed unanimously


Board of Health policy on public posting of Board announcements                                                          
The PHN may post health announcements as in the past but any info presented to the public from Board of Health must be approved by the Board prior to posting.  The protocol for securing such approval of the three Board members was presented to the Board in prior meetings per the document entitled “Board of Health Policy on Public Posting of Board Announcements – Draft #1”.  This document was approved by the three Board members as the protocol for Board approval of any such announcements and its title will be changed to “final approved”.
Presentation by Heather Ensworth and Debra Hawks with regard to Hamilton’s oversight and protection of the safety of our Chebacco watershed area.  (Heather Ensworth, 4 Villa Rd, S. Hamilton,  Chebacco watershed group)
· The Chebacco Lake and related watershed area is Hamilton’s only remaining water source – thus, protection and safety of this watershed is critical to the Town 
·  Manchester is working with its BOH to manage/protect this watershed area – 
·  The proposed 133 Essex Street project (aka The Village at Chebacco Hill) construction could be major threat to this remaining watershed
· Heather explained the importance of strategies to control nutrient loading had been explained to local property owners and they were urged to follow them
· Debra mentioned the Ipswich River Watershed Resiliency plan – 2022 ($107,615 grant for regional evaluation of improvement of water supply resilience) and questioned its status.  Everyone was urged to “follow the money” to see what came of that money.
· Ipswich River has been listed as #8 most endangered rivers for water quality
Tabled to next meeting to allow Board members to research

Next meeting  - August 23, 2022 at 5pm at Senior Center   
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Adjournment at 6:48





